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    Thursday 16th November 2017
	Dear Parents,
Thank you very much for all the wonderful luxury Christmas items that the children brought in last Friday. We will be using the items for hampers and prizes in December.  Hamper winners will be announced on Monday 18th December and communicated by parentmail on the same day.

We have enjoyed a week in school learning about Anti-bullying. Four year 6 children had a lovely visit to Fitzwaryn School where they took part in an anti-bullying workshop.  They will be sharing their knowledge with the rest of the school this week. We raised £100 for the Anti-Bullying Alliance!

Open evening quiz winners – well done to our four quiz winners, Max in Foundation, Gabriel in Year 4, Alfie & Madison in Years 1 & 2 and Isabella in Year 3, who were picked from our quiz box and have received an Amazon gift voucher each.

We have a lunch supervisor position available in school starting in January. We are looking for a calm, caring person to support children’s behaviour and well-being at lunchtimes. The job is for 7.5 hours per week (1.5 hours a day). The successful candidate must support the school’s safeguarding and behaviour policies and attend an induction process and all required training. Please see Mrs Burbank for further information.

HELP – We are desperate for a couple of trees to be chopped in the foundation area to provide more sunlight and less leaves. If you know of a tree surgeon who might be able to give us a ‘friendly’ quote, please come into school to chat further.

We are not actively taking part in ‘Children in Need’ this Friday as we have already asked for lots of donations recently.

Dates for the diary:

20th and 21st at 8.30 –KS1 show ticket sales in the hall (donations please)

21st – Friends of Stockham (FOS) AGM 6.30pm –all welcome

27th and 28th at 8.30am – KS2 show tickets sales in the hall (donations please)

Many thanks,
Mrs. Burbank




PAs this week were Sophia and Joseph. Thank you for your help.  



           


Dangerous Parking!

Please can we remind people not to park on the bend.  This is very dangerous for the children. Due to concern from local residents, and ourselves, the police will be monitoring the situation.

Ball Games.
Please can we ask parents/carers to remind their children that no ball games are permitted in the morning on the playground, as children and parents (including toddlers/prams) are being injured.  Children are to arrive no earlier than 8.35am unless they are in breakfast club.  Thank you.
On Tuesday 7th November, we took 3 teams to the Tag Rugby competition at Grove Rugby Club. All the children had lots of fun and showed amazing determination - both against all the other teams and in the freezing cold and pouring rain we had that day! You could not fault their positivity and they represented Stockham School brilliantly. Thank you to all the parents who also came and supported us that day!

[image: image1.jpg]


[image: image2.jpg]




[image: image3.jpg]


[image: image4.jpg]



I just want to say a huge thank you to the children, parents/carers, family and friends for the huge effort which went into raising sponsorship for our school sports fitness circuit and assembly with Luke Delahunty.  It was a fantastic and inspiring event. 

All together we raised a huge amount which not only covered the cost of the event (£1.50 per child) and raised £700 for the charity, which supports both Paralympic and Olympic athletes with training and competition support, but also left our school a huge £1050 for sports supplies. By now all children should have received their wrist bands and posters. If any were not received, please come and ask myself or Mrs Anderson. 
Mrs Cargill

Friends of Stockham are attempting to build up a stock of reusable costumes which can be lent to children to lessen the burden on families having to purchase or make costumes in the future. To be able to do this, we would love to receive any donations of costumes your children have outgrown. We are particularly interested in any ‘nativity’ type costumes, for example: sheep, donkey, wise men, shepherd, angel, star, etc. Plus costumes which could be used in different roles, for example: tunic, inn keeper, peasant, etc.  If you have any costumes you would like to donate, please pop them into the office as soon as possible and let the staff know they are for Friends of Stockham. Thank you for your support.
Friends of Stockham are preparing for Christmas - coming home with your child next week you will find a book of tickets for the hamper draw and a separate book of tickets for the raffle. There is no obligation to purchase any tickets. If you would like to purchase tickets please complete the relevant ticket stub(s) with your contact details and return them with payment in the envelope provided as soon as possible. Tickets are £1 each (by cash or cheque, payable to ‘Friends of Stockham’). Please return all completed ticket STUBS (remember to keep the ticket part) with your payment. Please also return any unwanted tickets, to school no later than Fri 1st December. Additional tickets will be available for sale at the Christmas performances or you can email us at friendsofstockham@gmail.com and we will arrange for additional book(s) to be sent home with your child. Thank you for your support.

CLASS NEWS
 Year F   This week we have been creating story maps for ‘We're Going on a Bear Hunt’. On
              Monday come and have a look at the ones on the wall. The children are fantastic at 
              retelling the story, using actions to help. In phonics we have started to write
              sentences on whiteboards, the children showed off their learning power, try, try and 
              try again! 

 Year 1  In Year 1 we have had great fun this week writing and performing our own 
              weather reports. We were able to show off our knowledge of the days of the week 
              and the different countries of the UK as well as lots of different types of weather. 
              We are also enjoying practising for our Christmas show!

 Year 2  In maths we have been adding and subtracting single digit numbers to/from two

              digit numbers.  In history we have found out about the monkeys, Able and Baker,

              who were the first living creatures to survive a journey into space.
 Year 3  This week in Year 3 we have discussed our opinions and how we would feel if we 
              were a character in a book with a tough decision. In maths we have started
              expanded column addition with 3 digit numbers.  
 Year 4  This week Year 4 have been investigating sound in science.  We have learned how 
              we can change the volume and pitch of different instruments and we also made
              string telephones to learn how sound travels.  In maths we have been working on 
              choosing the most effective method to solve subtraction questions.

 Year 5  Year 5 have been solving balancing problems in maths and working at cause and

              effect conjunctions.
 Year 6  This week in English we have been looking at and writing poems about the island, 
              we chose a character of our choice and used emotive language.  In maths we have
              been learning about pie charts.  We also found out what the mean average is and 
              how to get it.
Soaring High
This week the following children have earned “Soaring High”:

Year F  Isabella and Isabelle for their amazing bear hunt story maps. They both 
             persevered with sounding out the words and drawing lovely pictures for each step
             of the story.
Year 1  Harry, Leon and Edward for such great confidence and teamwork when
             performing as shepherds in our rehearsals. You make Mrs McNaught laugh every
             time!

Year 2  Harry for always explaining his working out steps in maths so articulately.  You
             are showing such confidence Harry!  Milly for persevering with number bonds this

             week.  You showed excellent determination.
Year 3  Amber and Isaac for amazing work in maths this week. You were both determined
             and independent but weren’t afraid to ask for help if you needed it. Your hard 
             work has shown in your beautifully presented books, well done.
Year 4  Will for being much more involved in lessons and trying really hard in all subjects.

             Lila for persevering with some tricky maths work!

Year 5  Lawrence for showing great determination in his maths.  Lewis for great 

             independent maths work.
Year 6  Teddy for excellent use of times tables and perseverance with pie charts.  Millie

             for always being polite and trying her best.
Well done everyone!
Tidy Tiger

This week Tidy Tiger goes to Foundation for having the tidiest room. Well done! 
Attendance Ted

Attendance Ted was awarded to Year 4 for having the best attendance last week, they will be looking after Attendance Ted next week.  Well done Year 4!
Forest School

This week at Forest School we picked, cooked and ate chard grown in the School garden.  Some of us even liked it!  

School Uniform
If you need new uniform please order online or by telephone.  The website is pmgschoolwear.co.uk and the order line is 0800 4046644.

Book bags and PE bags are also available to be purchased from pmgschoolwear.










